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Forthcoming Events 

12th March 2020  Let’s Dance at the Dome 

19th March 2020  Year 10 Parents’ Evening 

30th March 2020  Enrichment Day 

29th April 2020  Year 7 Parents’ Evening  
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Dear Parents/Carers, 

It has been a busy week on site with Grease rehearsals, 
mock exams and welcoming students back after our 
enforced closure due to the storm damage. We are 
delighted to be back to ‘business as usual’ and grateful 
for your support over the last few weeks. Please read 
on for a site update later in this newsletter. You will 
have received a 

letter from me this week containing Public Health 
England advice regarding coronavirus. The 
government’s clear advice is that schools in the UK 
should continue to operate as normal. We are 
reminding students of the importance of hand washing 
and we would be grateful if you could reinforce this 
message at home. Our attendance figures have 
remained at a very high level and we are grateful to 
parents and carers for heeding the government’s advice 
and ensuring that our students are not missing any of 
their precious education time.  

I look forward to seeing many of you at Grease 
performances next week – if you haven’t yet bought 
your tickets it’s not too late; a few remain on ParentPay 
and it promises to be an excellent show from all the 
rehearsal I’ve seen to date! 

Mrs Price 
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Site Update 

Thank you to all parents and carers for bearing with us 
during the recent site issues following storms Ciara and 
Dennis. We have really appreciated your understanding 
and patience and the many messages of support we 
have received. It has been wonderful to have students 
back on site this week. The site has been certified as 
being safe for occupation, subject to one ‘exclusion 
zone’ near the sports hall. The work on the temporary 
solution for the roof is due to finish over this weekend 
which will ensure that we are fully water tight again and 
able to operate as normal for the rest of this academic 
year.We are working with RET and the Department for 
Education to organise the permanent repairs which will 
be scheduled for the summer break and we will keep 
you fully updated on planning with regards to this work.  

Staffing Update 

This week we were pleased to welcome Mr Callum 

Stewart as a Teacher of Science and PE. Mr Stewart has 

a wider range of teaching experience, having taught in 

the UK and most recently in Australia. We look forward 

to Mr Stewart settling in to life at King’s.  

Next week we will be holding interviews for a number 

of September and more immediate appointments. 

Upcoming additions to the school include: 

 Deputy Headteacher 

 Teacher of Science 

 Science Technician 

 Learning Support Assistant   
 

Appointments to teaching positions will join the school 

in September, and support staff will join us in the near 

future. We will keep parents, students and friends of 

King’s updated with new appointments as they are 

made.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Careers Fair 

 

Wednesday 4th March 2020, from 3pm, last entry 
4.45pm. At the American Express Community Stadium, 
West Stand, Village Way, Brighton, BN1 9BL.  
   
Taking place during National Careers Week, the City 
Careers Fair is providing an opportunity for students 
and young adults, teachers, parents and carers to talk 
to employers and training providers from across 
Sussex about future aspirations and career choices.  
Not sure what’s out there or what you want to do 
next? Just pop in, it is free to attend, no pre-
registration required.   
 
Three reasons to attend:  
   

 Meet local employers, educators and training                    
providers.  

 

 Find out about a wide range of industry sectors 
including technology, engineering, construction, 
financial services, the arts, tourism, hospitality, 
sports and leisure, education, the armed forces, 
third sector. health and social care.  

 

 Talk about apprenticeships, further and higher 
education opportunities.  

   
Free parking available. The Amex Stadium is served by 
local buses and is located next to Falmer train station. 
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Grease 

We are really excited to have the opportunity to 
perform GREASE to you on the revised dates of 
Wednesday 4th, Thursday 5th and Friday 6th March at 
7pm in the Main Hall at King’s. 
 

Over 60 students have collaborated to bring you this 
classic musical following the fortunes of Sandy and 
Danny, with songs such as ‘Greased Lightnin’, ‘Summer 
Nights’ and ‘You’re the One that I Want’. 
 
The cast, ranging in age from Year 7s to 11s, and a band 
comprising our very talented musicians, look forward to 
sharing the world of Rydell High with you! 
 
Tickets available via Parentpay for £10. 
 

Harrison’s Catering Manager of the Year 

We are very proud of our Catering Manager, Gilly 
Minall, who has won Harrison’s ‘Manager of the Year’ 
Award. Harrisons is a large and successful company and 
this is a prestigious accolade for Gilly. Gilly and her team 
work tirelessly and with a lot of love to feed us all every 
day and it is wonderful to see her efforts recognised in 
this way. Congratulations Gilly! 

 

 

Club Amendments  

Please be aware that the following clubs will restart on 
the below dates: 

 Choir on Tuesday 10th March  

 Orchestra on Wednesday 11th  March 

 Drama Club on Friday 13th March 

 

 

 

Theatre Trip 

Theatre trip round up – King’s students have been to the 
theatre twice in the past few weeks. 
 
Blithe Spirit at the Theatre Royal 17th January  
 
Eighteen students in Years 9 and 11 attended this trip. 
Here is what one of them thought: 
“‘Blithe Spirit’ is a classic fantasy-comedy written by 
Noel Coward in 1941. It has a wonderful storyline of a 
man named Charles who lives with his second wife, 
Ruth. How the play starts off is with Charles inviting 
Madame Arcati to perform a seance in his house so that 
he could use her actions as research for his next novel, 
believing everything she does is a hoax.  
 
However, shortly after Madame Arcati makes her exit, 
Charles realises his deceased wife, the ever young and 
beautiful Elvira has returned to him with a twist- he is 
the only one who can see her. His second wife Ruth 
does not believe him at first, accusing him of never 
loving her and it is only when Elvira moves objects does 
she believe him. Immediately, she heads to contact 
Madame Arcati to remove the late wife of her husband.  
 
Madame Arcati is played by the amazing Jennifer 
Saunders who really brought Madame Arcati’s comical 
and unpredictable character to life, making the 
audience laugh with her antics and her hilarious 
attempts to meddle with the spirit world.  
 
Emma Naomi’s Elvira really hits the spot with the 
audience, portraying a self-centred young woman who 
met with death too early and strived to bring her 
husband with her back to the spirit world, only to be 
met with a strong resistance under the name Ruth, 
played by the magnificent Lisa Dillon, battling against 
her invisible foe, her lover’s past love, only to be met 
with her ultimate death.  
 
The plotline is funny and full of plot twists that are 
unexpected and is a wonderful play that will leave you 
laughing and in deep thought. I deeply recommend you 
to watch it if you get the chance!” 
(‘Blithe Spirit’ was at the Theatre Royal Brighton and 
transfers to the West End) 
 
By Lily Man, Arts Director, Year 9 
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Blood Brothers at the Theatre Royal 6th February 
 
Mrs Brennan led a trip accompanied by Mrs Seaman, 
Mrs Cornell and Mrs Talbot with 46 students from Years 
9 and 10. 
 
“The production of ‘Blood Brothers’, written by Willy 
Russel and adapted by Bob Tomson, was a captivating 
experience that left me and many others hanging off 
the edge of our seats. This outstanding production 
would have not been anywhere near as good as it was 
without the amazing cast that included actors and 
actresses such as Lyn Paul who played Mrs. Johnstone, 
Joel Benedict who played the part of Eddie, and 
Alexander Patmore who really captured the essence of 
Mickey. However, the actors would not be able to do 
anything in context or have the successful use of levels 
as they did without the multi-purpose set. Only small 
changes happened like a gate being added or the colour 
of the backdrop changing colour but still, you felt 
completely immersed in different surroundings and 
environments. When I say you were immersed, I mean 
fully in the moment so much that when a gun went off 
or a bell rang everyone in the gods would jump together 
so you could feel the whole floor shake. Overall an 
amazing experience, no matter who you’re with or why 
you’re going, that I would highly recommend.” 

 
By Letty Ingerson, Arts Director, Year 9 
 

Cross Country  

KS3 students competed at the Year 7 and 8 Cross 

Country fixture this week, at Christs Hospital School. 

What an absolutely FREEZING afternoon it was! We 

have some exceptionally talented young students. Alfie 

Darby came 60th out of nearly 300 boys. Huge well done 

to Luke Bailey and Louis Opoku who demonstrated such 

a fantastic sporting attitude. All students were so proud  

to be representing King’s. 
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Pie Week 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


